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                 18 August 2021 

The Office of the French Embassy in South Africa 

250 Melk Street 

Nieuw Muckleneuk 0181 

Pretoria 

For the attention of the French Ambassador to South Africa 

Dear Ambassador Mr Aurélien Lechevallier 

This letter ultimately serves to inform your office about the quest for freedom through 
secession (also referred to as a two-state solution) for the groups of people as represented 
in majority within the designated secession area of South Africa (herein after referred to as 
“our people”), and followed since 2014 by the non-political, civil rights organization, the 
United Liberty Alliance (ULA), and specifically the position it now had to adopt within the 
current political climate. This letter also serves as part of International Law, that requires the 
secession movement to communicate its intention and plans to the International 
Community. 

As you would fully understand, the current situation in South Africa is extremely volatile, 
and in a state of revolution mainly exacerbated by the reaction of supporters opposed to the 
former President, Mr. Jacob Zuma being investigated for corruption, fraud, racketeering and 
money laundering. In early July 2021 serious violence erupted with widespread destruction 
of property and infrastructure when these rioting groups caused damages estimated at 
around ZAR20Bn (US$1,5Bn), risking around 150 000 jobs and affecting some 40 000 
formal businesses in KwaZulu Natal alone, the worst hit province. The province of Gauteng 
was widely affected, and several other regions to a lesser degree. 

Despite being forewarned of these protests, the ANC government of South Africa, again 
dismally failed its citizens by not safeguarding the residents, their property and 
infrastructure. Looting mobs were basically left to freely continue on their paths of sheer 
destruction without meaningful interference from law enforcement. It was only after the 
rioting had stopped and most of the larger businesses already destroyed, that the 
government deployed the SANDF.  

The current politically unstable situation in South Africa holds a direct underlying threat for 
our people, as was clearly indicated during the recent incidents of violence and looting. 
Against the backdrop of organizations like the political party the EFF and BLF continuously 
and openly inciting acts of violence against our people, and chants like “Kill the Boer” or 
“One Indian, one bullet” becoming slogans of these racist leaders and their followers, the 
potential effects of these irresponsible acts are ominous, especially in the case should the 
revolution lead to the eruption of a civil war, which, according to several analysts, carries a 
high probability.  

The characteristic signs of this imminent element of danger were experienced during these 
riots where 342 people reportedly lost their lives, because of the clashes between black 
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rioting, looting mobs and the Indian citizens were forced (by a total lack of police protection) 
to protect their communities, properties, and lives.  

Measuring the government’s previous inaction there remains little confidence that they will 
act to prevent or quell a civil war should it occur, whose effects could potentially see the 
advent of vast life-threatening conditions for ‘our people’, who (even though they are in 
majority in the area earmarked for secession) represent only about 17% of the entire 
population of South Africa.   

In terms of International law, the United Liberty Alliance reserves the right to call a 
Unilateral Declaration of Independence (UDI), based on the “De Jure” process, meticulously 
followed thus far, should a civil war erupt. 
We respectfully request that your office and Government kindly take cognizance of the fact 
that the United Liberty Alliance (ULA) herewith states that it will do everything within its 
legal capability to safeguard ‘our people’. 
 
With sincere respect, 
 
 

 

 
 


